
	 	 		 	 	 	 	 	 	  

HELP  WANTED


Can you spare 2 hours 
selling tickets for the 
Christmas Trailer Raffle at 
various shopping centres.

Not only will you be 
helping us to help our 
community you will realise 
the pleasure that you get 
by knowing you are doing 
good within your 
community.

 

C L U B  C O N TA C T  

I N F O R M AT I O N  


PHONE ENQUIRIES:

0407 805 487


EMAIL: 

rotaryclubpennant 


hills@gmail.com 


TO NOTIFY MEETING 
APOLOGIES & GUESTS: 


Text 

0451 265 122


Or

Email: ida1701@gmail.com


on Monday

 Pennant Hills
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SISTER CLUBS:


Rotary Club of Newcastle Enterprise                            


 District 9670


Rotary Club of Delhi Ridge         


District 3011

SPOKES

REPORTER     JASON TERRY  

CHAIRPERSON DAVID FIRTH

mailto:ida1701@gmail.com


	 President Phil Stanton opened this meeting and welcomed PDG Pam Pritchard from Turramurra, our guest 
speaker. President Phil then covered some of our themes to gain local publicity. Anoop Sud, home from a journey 
to India, reported on his visit to our sister club, Delhi Ridge. That club sponsors women’s shelters and makes 
shopping bags for the women. Also they finance hair dryers for women keen to establish a beauty salon. Theo 
Glockemann covered his forthcoming visit to East Timor in a month’s time, his 19th visit to watch over RYLA 
and RYPEN. Adrian Bell passed on favourable comments from Barker students who had experienced the East 
Timor programs. 


President Phil introduced Pam Pritchard whose address covered the work of her club in the East Moree 
Public School. The present population of Moree includes a considerable number of people of Aboriginal descent 

and even today, they are marginalized and discriminated against in town. One 
consequence is the two primary schools in town – one, East Moree, is for the Aboriginal 
children and one, Moree, is for the others. As the pandemic spread, school children 
everywhere began to work from home. This highlighted centres of disadvantage, such as 
East Moree with some 200 students from K to 6, where access to computers was quite 
limited. The Principal, Lorinda Potter, found that she would require 117 computers to give 
her flock a decent chance to study from home. This quandary came to the attention of the 
RC of Turramurra and Pam took up the challenge – how to acquire laptops and iPads and 
raise funds for same. As well as her club, Pam 
called on some other clubs in Sydney and the two 
in Moree. Ms Potter called on Uncle Mac, a 
Queensland artist, to decorate a pavement that will 
give students some background to their culture. 
Pam also saw the need for shade in the 

playgrounds which could be provided by market umbrellas. She tried 
some Sydney private schools for assistance with iPads but without 
success, then found Roseville club was able to offer about 40 iPads – 14 
to start with and the remainder to follow. On visiting the school Pam was 
greeted with Welcome to Country in Gamilaaray, their local language. Since a general return to classroom 
teaching a school cafeteria now provides children with lunches and for some breakfast as well.  Pam covered the 
sums required for the computers, umbrellas and another aspect – Books at Home. A not for profit group, Books 
in House, started in New Zealand in 1993 and came to Australia in 2001. The theme is to encourage reading 

outside school so that a student will take home three books each term. Pam went to Books in House and 
introduced the program in East Moree. Since then Ms Potter has been able to report on a 
general improvement in literacy. Financing these projects has required many dollars - 
$14,000, and Pam gave us an account of the schemes at Turramurra, some Sydney clubs, 
the Moree clubs and the Moree Rotary District to bring in this amount. She mentioned 
pudding sales and also a forthcoming Trivia Night, inviting the brains trust from Pennant 
Hills to join in. Pam told us that the umbrellas took quite some time to install, as heavy 
concrete bases were necessary. Then in July this year she and five other Rotarians went to 
Moree for the grand opening that coincided with NAIDOC Week. Day 1 included a 
Welcome to Country, thanks for the books and a Welcome cake. Lorinda Potter, the 
Principal for the past five years, was presented with a Paul Harris Fellowship. Day 2 
included a visit to local galleries then to Moree Rotary Club for dinner. Day 3 covered 
NAIDOC celebrations, Welcome to County and the National Anthem in the Gamilaaray 
language and Uncle Mac giving a talk about didgeridoos and boomerangs. The students 
presented the visitors with shopping bags they had decorated. 


At question time Theo Glockemann raised the possibilities for RYPEN in Moree. Pam indicated that the local 
clubs did not seem to be overly interested in such. President Phil thanked Pam for a most interesting talk that 
covered quite a challenge. As the meeting drew to a close Adrian Bell presented some photos of Chez Bell at 
Burradoo then he ran through a possible fund raiser – the Lemon Trophy. 


With discussion then winding up, President Phil reminded members of the social gathering next week then 
closed the meeting.	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 Reporter John Ellis

MEETING REPORT  21ST SEPTEMBER



2022 ROTARY CLUBS’ 
CHRISTMAS PUDDING PRICE LIST 

(All proceeds applied to “Books in Homes” at 
Moree East Public School) 

PUDDING LANE (Newcastle) 

Classic C h r i s t m a s pudding 
Awarded GOLD at Sydney Royal Fine Food Show & UK Great Taste Awards 

The finest ingredients and 100% AUSTRALIAN Vine Fruits, individually hand-weighed and 
and matured naturally. Sulfites-free with nothing Artificial. 

SHAPE WEIGHT SERVINGS PRICE Your check list 
(number)

120 gm Single 9.00

R 120 gm 4 x 1 [Gift Box] 32.00

O 500 gm 4 - 5 32.00

U 1 kg 6 – 8 50.00

N 1.5 kg 10-12 70.00

D 2 kg 14-18 84.00

3 kg 20 + 107.00

L 500 gm 5 - 6 33.00

O 1 kg 8-10 51.00

G

Classic C h r i s t m a s cake 
Handmade in our Kitchen with the finest ingredients, 100% AUSTRALIAN Vine Fruits 
Christmas Cranberries, individually mixed, hand-weighed, shaped and baked in the 
traditional method. Made to be moist and designed to be delicious

WEIGHT SERVINGS PRICE Your check list (number)

600 gm 6 -8 32.00

1.4 kg 12 - 16 59.00

Various other products available: Gluten free, Vegan, Macadamia & Brandy, D a t e & 
Toffee, Rum & Plum, Mango &	Brandy,Brandy Butterscotch Sauce. 

DARK CHOCOLATE RANGE, Chocolate & Orange, CHOCOLATE Rum & Raisin.

Trivia & Fun Night

Supporting ‘Books in Homes’ 
for  the s tudents of  Moree East  Publ ic  School

T r i v i a  |  g a m e s  |  r a f f l e s  |  s i l e n t  a u c t i o n s !

Tuesday
11th October

6:00pm Dinner
7:00pm Trivia

✪ Introduce quality new books-of-choice into homes so children can establish their own libraries  
✪ Help families understand the value of reading   ✪ Improve literacy outcomes for students.

Date: Tuesday, 11th October
Time: 6 pm for Dinner, for 7 pm Trivia
Venue: Turramurra Bowling Club

181 Bobbin Head Road, 
North Turramurra

Cost: $20 per person (Trivia entry)

Dinner available to be purchased, if desired, by ordering 
from the bowling club’s extensive menu, $18 to $30.

You may bring your own table snacks, but drinks to be 
purchased from the club bar.

RSVP to Pam Pritchard,
pam.1@bigpond.net.au
by Friday, 7th October 

Payment: $20/person to: 
Rotary Club of Turramurra
BSB: 032 089
A/c: 791035

Please notify payments, to Warren 
Soos, Turramurra Rotary Treasurer, 
wlloyds2104@gmail.com

ROTARY HAPPENINGS

John Ellis presenting PP Kaye with her Centurion badge for 
2021 year



BIRTHDAYS

1 Sept.	 Anoop Sud


7 Sept.	 	 Huang, Daisy


13 Sept	 	 Wendy Bell


18 Sept. 	 Mamooda Ameen 

INDUCTION ANNIVERSARIES 

8 Sept 1989 	 Anoop Sud	 


13 Sept 1994	 Pamela Hudson

 

ATTENDANCE
 62%


APOLOGIES

GUESTS

NIL

J Fraser, 

Jason Terry


LEAVE OF ABSENCE:  A Ameen, A Sud


DIRECTORS MEETING ZOOM ADDRESS

MONDAY 26th September 2022


https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83540935341?pwd=YWFDVzdNdkNJaGUwSWpxbXdEaUdIdz09

Date Program Speaker Chair Reporter

Sept 26 Board Meeting on Zoom at 7.30pm  

Sept 28 Fellowship Night
Meet pre-dinner 

front Health Centre 
6.30pm dinner

Phil Stanton

Oct 5
Science & Engineering 

Challenge
Gavin Ralston David Firth Jason Terry

Oct 12 Fellowship Night
Meet pre-dinner 

front Health Centre 
6.30pm dinner

David Firth
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